ORDINANCE No. 181610
*Authorize an Intergovernmental Agreement with Oregon Department of Transportation to provide Major Bridge Maintenance funds for design and construction of fencing and protective screening on the I-5/N Killingsworth Overcrossing  (Ordinance)
The City of Portland ordains:





Section 1.
The Council finds:

1. In 2002, ODOT, working with community members and elected representatives in the Portland, Oregon/Vancouver, Washington area, developed the I-5 Partnership Strategic Plan for the Interstate 5 corridor between the Fremont Bridge in Portland and the I-205 connection with I-5 in Clark County, Washington. A series of highway, transit and rail improvement projects were recommended as part of the plan. ODOT committed funds to aid in financing four of the improvement projects. The funding limits as well as a scope of work for each of the four improvement projects was set forth in Intergovernmental Agreement 23,375, between ODOT and City of Portland, dated June 15, 2007. One of the improvement projects receiving funds through Agreement 23,375 is I-5/N. Killingsworth Overcrossing Improvements. As part of the scope of work set forth in Agreement 23,375, fencing and protective screening were to be installed. However, physical factors involved in the screening plan caused ODOT to be concerned over sight distance limitations. Consequently, plans for fencing and screening were dropped for that project. Funds allocated to the I-5/N. Killingsworth Overcrossing Improvements as set forth in the final version of Agreement 23,375 did not include an amount sufficient for fencing and screening.  This Agreement will address the installation of overpass fencing and protective screening on the I-5/N. Killingsworth Street Overcrossing.

2.   The Oregon Department of Transportation will contribute a total of $118,000.00 for the design and construction of the fence and protective screening for the I-5/N. Killingsworth Overcrossing.

3.  The Bureau’s level of confidence in the cost estimates for this project is high. The project scope and 
specifications nearly complete but still subject to change.
NOW, THEREFORE, the Council directs:

a. The Commissioner of Public Utilities and the Auditor are hereby authorized to enter an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Oregon Department of Transportation to fund design and construction of the project identified above, in substantially similar form to the Agreement attached to the original of this Ordinance, and by reference made a part hereof.

Section 2.  The Council declares that an emergency exists because project design has been completed and this is the next phase of a project that currently is finishing construction. As soon as this IGA gets approved PDOT will go to bid and wants to complete this project at the end of this spring season.  Also, ODOT and PDOT have already agreed on the project scope; therefore, this ordinance shall be in full force and effect from and after its passage by Council.

Passed by the Council, February 13, 2008


GARY BLACKMER

Auditor of the City of Portland


By /S/Emily Matasar
Commissioner Sam Adams



Prepared by: Winston Sandino:slg



 




February 7, 2008
Deputy
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